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1. The Programme Committee reviewed the report of the Director-General on Blood and blood 
products contained in working paper EB79/PC/WP/3 which had been prepared in response to a 
request made during the Seventy~first session of the Executive Board in January 1983. The 
Committee expressed its appreciation for the clear and comprehensive analysis of this complex 
issue presented in the report. The members of the Committee proposed certain modifications 
to the report which it was agreed that the Secretariat would incorporate in the document to 
be submitted to the Seventy-ninth session of the Executive Board. 

2. A number of important factors emerged from the discussions of the Programme Committee 
which it believed should be brought to th^ attention of the Executive Board. First of all, 
the Committee recognized that highly coniplex and sensitive issues were involved for which 
there were no easy solutions； in considering these, it was important not to lose sight of 
either the "ideal" situation or the practical realities. This called for pragmatism. The 
ideal situation was one in which strategies for health for all were being pursued vigorously 
based on the underlying value system of social equity in health matters. This situation was 
far from obtaining with regard to blood and blood products. 

3. The problem as faced by the industrialized countries although difficult was generally 
manageable in view of the infrastructure, technical and financial resources, and managerial 
capacities, including information systems existing in these countries. On the other hand, in 
almost all developing countries these did not exist； there was a lack of technical expertise 
and financial resources, and infrastructures, including health personnel, were inadequate. 

4 . Moreover, the health status of the populations in these countries was such that if all 
those suffering from various tropical and parasitic diseases as well as hepatitis, or 
harbouring AIDS were excluded, few people remained to form a reservoir of potential safe 
donors. The cost of the necessary screening procedures to ensure the safety of the blood 
being donated was prohibitive if these procedures were available at all; a pragmatic 
approach had to be followed in these countries to improve the situation progressively and to 
ensure the rational and optimal use of blood. 

5. In the light of the above, it is essential to address first and foremost the fundamental 
technical and ethical questions. These were to ensure the timely and adequate supply of safe 
blood and blood products to all in need in the spirit of social equity at a cost that the 
country and its people could afford. In this perspective the problem of remuneration versus 
non-remuneration of donors could be considered peripheral. Thus, the crucial issues were 
availability and quality of potentially life-saving blood. Some other issues such as Codes 
of Practice for Blood Donation and Transfusion and for the Collection (by Plasmapheresis) and 
Processing of Human Plasma Intended for Manufacturing Purposes discussed at the Seventy-first 
session of the Executive Board also had to be considered as peripheral at this juncture and 
should not be allowed to overshadow the fundamental issues mentioned above. Moreover, they 
could not be addressed without further information on the situation in countries throughout 
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the world. Care should be taken to avoid sterile debate or polemic on such matters which 
could deflect from the greater ethical challenge of supporting developing countries in 
building up their blood transfusion services. 

6. WHO had an obligation to ensure that Member States had the most up to date information 
on recent technological developments, and on appropriate and cost-effective ways of 
organizing blood transfusion services. In its technical cooperation with Member States, WHO 
should ensure that such information was available and could be readily utilized. In this 
respect, the Committee recommended that the extensive documentation already issued by the 
Organization be updated as soon as possible. WHO should concentrate on supporting its Member 
States to build up their blood transfusion policies and services on the basis of this 
information. 

7. With regard to the financial aspects of strengthening these services in developing 
countries, while WHO'S restricted budget could not provide a solution, the Organization 
should be active in mobilizing enlightened bilateral and multilateral support. 

8. An important part of the Organization
1

s role in the area of blood and blood products 
should be the energetic promotion of research aimed at developing appropriate technology, 
such as synthetic blood substitutes and blood products, making use of biotechnological 
advances• The time and resources spent on such research by WHO should not however diminish 
the practical support so urgently required now by the developing countries. WHO could have a 
powerful influence in stimulating the scientific community and research-based industry to 
undertake the necessary research which due to budgetary limitations it could not itself 
support. 

9. The Committee felt that all the above critical issues should be brought to the attention 
of the Executive Board at its Seventy-ninth session, together with the report of the 
Director-General revised in accordance with the comments of the Committee. Furthermore, the 
Committee believed that it would be appropriate for it to propose a resolution for the 
consideration of the Board. Accordingly, it agreed to meet at the start of the Executive 
Board session in January 1987 to review the report of the Director-General and to formulate 
the aforementioned resolution. The Programme Committee strongly felt that such a resolution 
should be adopted by the Executive Board itself and not be referred to the World Health 
Assembly at this stage, as the Committee considered that a debate on blood and blood products 
by the Health Assembly might be counterproductive at the present time in view of the rapidly 
evolving situation. 


